

April 20, 1990

Ernest R. Cooper 5 Anthony Street Provincetown, MA 02657

Dear Ernest:

I received you letter and am pleased to verify that you did in fact listen to WWGT 1440 AM, Portland/Westbrook and the information is accurate. We were simulcasting with our FM sister station WWGT G-98 97.9 up until March 8, 1990. At that time we made a format change and our new call letter are WLPZ with an Album Oriented Rock Format at the same dial position, 1440. We hope you will continue to listen when possible and hope you enjoy the new format.

Thank you for listening to WWGT 1440 (currently WLPZ 1440) and hope you will continue when possible.

Sincerely,

Deborah Sherron

Programming Secretary

WLPZ-AM 1440/WWGT-FM (G-98)